Faculty Senate Minutes (04/06/2023) in person and via zoom

Senators present:   Danyelle Ackall, Taryn Allen, Layne Bradley, Leslie Browning-Samoni, Ashley Coles, Brian Clinnin, Michael Butler, Oteka Jackon-Cenales, Layne Craig, Patricia Duncan, Kathryn Ellis	, Phil Esposito, Pam Frable, Greg Friedman, Julie Fry, Peter Frinchaboy, Sophia Garcia, Jill Havens, Tracy Hicks, Hanan Hammad, Hayat Hokayem, Hadi Hosainy, Omar Harvey, Emily Herzig, Clark Jones, San-ky Kim, Morgan Kiani, Laurel Lynch, Lydia Mackay, Brandon Manning,  Kelly McCormick, Adam King,Till Meyn, Vassil Mihov, Thomas Moeller, Marc Neri, Kimberly Owczarski, Kim Posey, Jan Quesada, Janie Robinson, Twyla Robinson, James Rodriguez,  David Sandell, Rebecca Sharpless, Michael Skinner, Loren Spice, Daxton Stewart, Matt Switzer, Corey Trahan, Jeff Todd, Derek Tomlin, Daniel Williams, Mark Wills, Mat Wenzel, Barbara Wood, Robyn Ward, Quinghua Yang, Jessica Zeller. 
Senators absent (Excused): Sarah Angle, Sean Atkinson, Dustin Hahn, Cliff Defee, Jennifer Engler, Chris Sawyer, Alex Lemon.
Senators absent (Unexcused):  Sohyun Lee, Michael, Danielle Walker, Xiaolu Zhou, Bingyan Wei, Sriram Thirumalai, Kelly Trager, Molli Crenshaw, Ellen Broom.
The Chair of the Faculty Senate (FS), Dr. Jill Havens, called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm, and the minutes from the previous meeting were approved. She reminded everyone that President Pullin will be visiting the FS on 4/27, and that anyone can submit questions to her by April 12. 
She then passed the floor to President Pullin who thanked everyone for their work during a busy time of the semester, and updated everyone that the meeting with the Board of Trustees (BoT) went well and that there is a new Chair to the board, Kit Moncrieff. The new Chair is excited about the opportunity to raise money for faculty merit, for adding infrastructure especially in housing, and is especially happy for seeing safety improvements on campus. The BoT are committed to safety on campus and to avoid future challenges of safety. The President then informed everyone that there is a lot of deliberate planning on campus and thanked everyone who’s inviting him to the different campus events. 

Then Jill gave the floor to the Chair of Governance Committee, Dr. Marc Neri who announced the nominees for officer positions.

Then Jill made a motion to vote on the updated changes for the Faculty Senate Handbook. The changes passed with 42 voting yes, 1 no, and 5 abstaining. Then she made a motion to vote a resolution put forward by the Student Relations Committee to support a recommendation made by Nathan Faust from the Gender Resource Office. The resolution was about students/faculty/staff to have their preferred name on their TCU ID cards. The resolution passed with 42 voting yes, 6 no, and 5 abstaining.

Then Jill gave the floor to the Director of the Center of Digital Expression, Dr. James Helms who gave an overview about ChatGPT. He showed how it can be used and discussed the pros and cons of it, and said there is no conclusive statement of the policy concerning allowing students to use it. He encouraged all to keep exploring it and to refer to their center for any questions https://cdex.tcu.edu/chat-gpt/ 

Then, Jill passed the floor to Dr. David Sandell, chair of the FS ad hoc Academic Progression Committee, who summarized the 3 proposals on academic progression from the Provost's Office and summarized the data the ad hoc committee gathered in response to  each proposal from faculty. The faculty rejected proposal 1 (by a ratio of 2:1), rejected proposal 2 (by a ratio of 3:2), and accepted proposal 3 (by a ration of 3:1). There was some discussion about each proposal. Jill presented the Provost’s response to the first proposal and clarified that the Provost’s corrected version dictates that out of 42 credits (not 36), 24 credits should be taken at TCU. There were many senators who expressed various opinions such as the concern of the quality education if this passes, and the other concern that transfer students don’t feel settled in because they cannot develop solid friendships and belonging to the university as others, and another concern of admitting students and colleges cannot really act as gatekeepers. There was a motion to endorse the recommendation of the committee to move forward to the undergraduate council which was seconded. Then there was a vote and the motion passed by 45 yes, 4 no, and 2 abstained. 

Finally, Dr. Jill Havens adjourned the meeting at 5 pm.
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